
 

 

  Summer 2018 Newsletter 

 

Dear PERA Retiree 
The PERA Board, in the guise of shoring up its individual pension 
plan shortfalls, is considering a quick fix to propose a 
suspension, reduction or elimination of our current retiree’s 
cost of living adjustment. 
 

 

 

YOUR COST OF LIVING (COLA) IS ON THE 
TABLE!! 
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BE INFORMED! 
 

Did You Know? 
Retirees are neither equally represented, nor 
proportionally represented on the PERA Board. 
 
The PERA Board is a 12-member board.  It is 
composed of eight (8) members that are current 
working state, municipal and/or county employees, 
two (2) retirees, plus two (2) Ex-Officio positions, the 
NM Secretary of State and the NM State Treasurer. 
The composition of all PERA working and retired 
membership is:  approximately 40,000+ retirees and 
approximately 50,000+ working members.  Retirees 
represent 44% of the total number of PERA members 
while current working employees represent 56%.   
Within the 12 member PERA Board, WE RETIREES 
only have a 17% representative body.  The current 
working members have a 66% representative body 
and the State of NM has a 17% representative Body!  
This is a lopsided representative body to say the 
least.  

 
 

Did You Know? 
Throughout the past year, the PERA Board has been 
discussing pension reform, including modifying your 
COST OF LIVING ADJUSTMENT (COLA). 
 
Although, there are two Retiree Representatives on 
the PERA Board.  Their voice is overshadowed by the 
overwhelming non retiree majority of the PERA 
Board.  Call your Retiree Representatives and tell 
them to FIGHT to protect your COLA!  Loretta 
Naranjo-Lopez: 505-270-7716 & Daniel Mayfield: 505
-259-0528. 
We are entering into the last months of 2018, when 
agendas are laid out for the upcoming 2019 
Legislative session.  The PERA Board has failed to 
conduct sincere communication or outreach to its 
membership and has strategically limited the time to 
do so. 
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TAKE ACTION! 
 
Please contact your state legislator and elected 
officials 
Tell them to task PERA with restructuring 
membership plans by increasing member 
contributions in accordance with individual plan 
shortfalls.   Tell them to re-evaluate the current 
benefit allowances, such as allowing current 
members to retire at 90% of their salary. Tell them 
that the unequal and/or disproportionate seat at the 
table for Retirees is WRONG! 
Finally, tell them to leave current PERA Retirees 
Cost of Living Adjustment alone! 
 
 

Remember, YOUR VOTE 
COUNTS! 
 
We reached out to our two NM Gubernatorial 
Candidates and asked their thoughts on protecting 
the Cost of Living (COLA) for PERA retirees.   
RPENM  cannot endorse any one candidate for 
political office, however, we can ask questions and 
inform our members of their answers.   Remember 
NM PERA RETIREES:  Be Informed, Take Action, and 
Vote! 
The following is the response that we received from 
Michelle Lujan Grisham’s campaign: 

Gubernatorial Candidate - Michelle Lujan Grisham 

"Our retired educators and state employees have 
made their full contributions to their pension plans 
and deserve their Cost of Living Adjustments. 
Moreover, it is critical that we continue to retain and 
recruit quality educators and cutting current and 
future benefits is NOT the way to do that. Our 
educators deserve a pay raise, not a pay cut. New 
Mexico has stagnated economically under eight 
years of the failed Republican leadership of Susana 
Martinez and our pension problems are just the 
latest evidence of that. Moody's specifically cites a 
New Mexico "economy that has lagged the nation’s, 
below-average wealth levels, and financial reporting 
practices which, while improving, are weaker than 
typical for a U.S. state.” To punish our PERA retirees 

and our current and future educators and employees 
for the failure of New Mexico's state government 
during the last eight years is dead wrong."  
Howie and I have detailed economic plans that will 
help put us on a strong financial path, diversify our 
economy, and create more private sector jobs. The 
Legislature has been conducting hearings this 
summer on the status of our pension funds and I 
look forward to working with them to ensure the 
long-term sustainability of those funds. However, I 
do not believe that New Mexico needs to eliminate 
our defined benefit system for current or future 
educators and state employees and opposes any 
reduction in cost of living adjustments." 
Michelle Lujan Grisham 
 
RPENM could not obtain a response from Steve 
Pearce’s campaign, however, the following excerpts 
were taken from the Albuquerque Journal article 
(Candidates differ on state pensions) written  on 
Wednesday, August 1, 2018. Written by Dan Boyd. 
Gubernatorial Candidate - Steve Pearce 
Pearce a Republican who will face Lujan Grisham in 
the November general election, said pension 
benefits and eligibility guidelines for those nearing 
retirement should be left alone, bus said workers 
near the start of their careers should expect 
changes. That could include having to pay more 
money into their retirement accounts to maintain 
current benefit levels. He also suggested possible 
changes that could make the pension function more 
like the retirement systems used by many private 
companies. 
“Pensions in the private sector transformed 
significantly over 20 years ago,” Pearce told the 
Journal. “Government pensions have stayed 
generous and lagged many changes. At a minimum, 
new employees coming into the government 
workforce are going to have a very different system. 
Employees many years away from retirement are 
going to have to see significant changes.” 
“All elected officials should exit the pension system 
immediately, and their elected service should not 
support or contribute in any way to pension 
benefits.” Pearce said. “This won’t solve the crisis, 
but it is a sign of both sharing the pain and 
leadership.” 
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2018-03 

[   ] $30.00 Automatic Deduction (once per year)– Please deduct my dues payment from my July retirement 
distribution beginning July 2019 unless and until I notify PERA in writing to cancel this deduction. 

   

        SSN Last 4:  |___|___|___|___|     Signature: ___________________________________________ 

 

PERA requires your last 4 social security numbers 

My signature also authorizes PERA to release name and address changes to RPENM. 

The focus of this RPE Newsletter is a call to action in hopes 
of preserving our COLA! 
 The Retired Public Employees of NM is focused on doing what it can to preserve our retirement system and 
our COLA for Retirees.  At this juncture, we are in serious disagreement on how the PERA Board is going 
about looking at pension reform and are calling upon all Retirees to assist us! 
If you are currently not an RPENM Member, please consider joining! Our strength lies within our numbers 
and you will keep being informed by receiving future Newsletters!  Remember,  the best way to assist us in 
fighting for the protection of our COLA is to BE INFORMED & TAKE ACTION! 
 

To Join RPENM 
Just completely fill out the form below and mail it to:  RPE, PO Box 20607, Albuquerque, NM 87154-0607. It 
only amounts to $2.50 per month, which is taken out of your pension check with a $30 lump sum, once per 
year, each July. You pay nothing (zero$) dues for this year, your dues will not start until July 2019! 

  

RPENM Membership Form—Retired Public Employees of New Mexico 
 

                        Name:__________________________________________________________________ 

       Mailing Address:__________________________________________________________________ 

       __________________________________________________________________ 

       __________________________________________________________________ 

                       Phone:___________________________________________________________________ 

                        Email:___________________________________________________________________ 
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Necrology 
The following Retired Public Employees of New Mexico were reported to us as deceased since our last 
Newsletter.     

Their commitment to protecting New Mexico’s public employees, retirees and PERA itself, was demonstrated 
by their continued support of RPENM. We offer our sincerest condolences to their families, and we honor 
them for their public service to the citizens of New Mexico. 

Thank you for your dedication to protecting New Mexico’s Retirees! 
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